
        Carson Valley Women’s Golf Club 

   Board Meeting June 26, 2019 

Present:  Gwynn Guiette  Kathy Belvel       Sue Eropkin   
     Sandy Trainer  Leslie Nixon        Virginia Irlikis 

Guests: Cathy Addington,  Beau, Manya 

Meeting called to order at 10:01 a.m. by President Gwynn Guiette. 

Cathy Addington made a presentation to the board regarding the flights and handicaps.  She has played 
in numerous ladies clubs and they have all had a rule that in order to play for prize money  in the weekly 
tournaments, you must have an established handicap.  That would require playing five 18 hole rounds.  
Cathy asked that we add that into our house rules.  Discussion including that new members play with a 
board member.  That rule already exists in our house rules; the verbiage just needs to be cleaned up.  
Ladies that are new to the club do not have to pay into the prize fund until they have posted five 18  
hole rounds. Leslie asked that this rule also be placed on the application. Kathy will see how much of the 
rule or if a referral to the rule can be added to the application since there is already so much on the 
application. 

It should be brought up at the general meeting that once the scorecard is signed and turned in, it is too 
late to notify anyone regarding chip-ins or closest to the pin.   

Clarification from Manya and Beau that the ladies’ club prize fund on individuals’ accounts never 
expires.   

Discussion regarding scholarship funds.  Yerington ladies suggest splitting the existing scholarship funds 
between Douglas High School and Yerington High School ($800 to each school) with the rest of the funds 
($47.50) going to Carson Valley Jr Golf along with the funds from future 50/50 raffles. * This should be 
brought up at the general meeting and voted upon by the membership. 

Kathy will change the 50/50 distribution in the house rules. 

Sandy motioned to adjourn the meeting.  2nd by Sue.  Meeting adjourned at 11:21 a.m. 

Virginia Irlikis 

 


